
 
 

 

Principal’s message 
Nothing makes me feel happier than celebrating student success, whether it be in the classroom, on the 
sporting filed or out in the community. On Friday 30 August Johanness in SCR experienced triple success at the 
Hunter athletics championships in Newcastle. John will now attend the State Athletics Championships in 
Sydney. We are all so very proud of John. 
Our fortnightly school assemblies are celebrations of student success. Students from every class in our 
mainstream and SU departments are recognised for following our school beliefs, being good citizens and 
demonstrating great behaviour and a commitment to learning. Parents are always welcome at our school 
assemblies. 
This year we will be trialling a new end of year routine. We are going to hold Presentation Day on Tuesday 3 
December followed a school concert celebration on Tuesday 10 December. Staff are supportive of this new 
change. Presentation Day will be solely about awards and presentations. The school concert will allow 
everyone to showcase their artistic talent via singing, dancing and performance skills. 
Merv Brown finished at our school last week. Merv’s talent as an SLSO has secured him a job at Chatham HS 
with more working hours than we could offer. Whilst we are losing a valued staff member, we are proud that 
our team members are so sought after by other local schools. 
Don’t forget to complete the parent survey. Your responses and input will help shape our school and make it a 
better place.  
        
  
Stay Strong!     
Mr Paul Sortwell 
 
What’s on at our school? 
Yummy hot dogs 
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Annual parent survey 
We ask all parents at our school to complete our annual parent survey. The survey will only take 
approximately 15 minutes to complete and will help shape the improvement and development of our school. 

 
 

Book Week is coming! 
Book Week hits our school in Week 9. Book Fair returns, which is very exciting. Our fantastic Book Week 
parade will occur on Wednesday 18 September at 12.30pm. Everyone welcome! 

    

 



 
 

End of term disco 

 
 



 
 

Baaya Yurrung preschool 
Last Wednesday our pre-schoolers went on an excursion to the Taree Library. For our pre-schoolers, this was a 
big adventure. 

           
 

           
 

            
 

           
 

                



 
 

    

 
 

 
 
Across our departments and classrooms 
MSW have been completing some amazing artworks of late. When I saw them I thought they were simply 
amazing, so here they are! Congratulations Mrs Wykes and Alison S. 

           
 

 
 



 
 

 

             
   

       
                

Canteen news 
Our school canteen operates every Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. Our canteen is operated by our P&C 
association, so by supporting our canteen, you are supporting our school.  

 



 
 

 

 
Sport news 
School sport day is Friday for all classes at our school. Sports uniform is worn on a Friday. Our sports uniform 
consists of your child’s house sport coloured polo shirt (blue, red or green) and royal blue shorts or a skort. 
Each child who wears sports uniform on a Friday earns their sporting house (dingoes, sharks or eagles) five 
house points. 

 
 

Congratulations to Johanness Usher in MSR! John John will be attending the NSW State athletics 
championships in November. Johanness, we are so proud of you! 

 



 
 

 
 

      
 

 

 

           



 
 

P&C association 
Our P&C is our parent representative body. The school consults with our P&C regarding key decision making. 
Our P&C also has the very important role of fundraising for our school and students. New members are always 
welcome. 

Our next P&C Meeting is Thursday 12 September 2019. 
 

 
 

Aboriginal Education  
Judith is our Aboriginal Education Officer. Judith is happy to help our parents.       

 
 

School banking 
School banking is a great initiative to help young children save their money. School banking is also a fundraiser 
for our P&C. To be part of our school banking, just visit the Commonwealth Bank Taree branch and open a 
youth saver account.  

 
 
Upcoming events in Term 3 

Our Book Week celebrations ………. Wednesday 18 September at 12.30pm. 
Our next school assembly ………… Friday 20 September. 

Last Term 3 assembly ………. Friday 20 September. 
End of term disco ………… Wednesday 25 September. 

Last day of Term 3 ………... Friday 27 September. 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Contact us 
We value and appreciate your feedback and input into all aspects of our school. If you have a general school 
enquiry, please contact our school office on 6552-6333.  If you have a specific matter relating to your child 
and their education, please contact our school office and ask for your child’s teacher. Our school office hours 
are 8.30-3.30pm each school day. School uniforms can be purchased from our school office. We have a full 
range of uniforms including summer and winter gear. We also stock school hats so your child can be sun safe.   

 



 
 

 
 

 
     



 
 

 

 
  



 
 

 



 
 

 

          

           

 

          

           

           



 
 

 

            

           

            

            

           

 



 
 

 

           

           

           

           

           

 



 
 

 

           

           

           

 

                     

 

 



 
 

 


